President’s Report 


I would like to welcome everyone to the 2012/2013 Manitoba Wheelchair Sport Association’s Annual General Meeting.  As usual, I would like to start by thanking everyone that has been involved with our organization over the last year.  We have been truly blessed with tremendous support from the people in our organization.   This was a transition year for MWSA, but with the help of the staff, volunteers and members we have managed to have a rather successful year.

This year, MWSA had a complete change in the office. While Mandy is away on her maternity leave, Angela Lloyd has taken control of the office and has done a tremendous job filling in. Additionally, Ryan Van Berkel has brought some great experience and sport knowledge to the Program/BTG Coordinator role. I would like to welcome and thank these two for all of their hard work over the year. Together, these two have accomplished many great things. The bridging the gap program is strong with many school and community demos. They have managed to resurrect our once popular junior program.  Building on the success of the summer camp, they were able to schedule a handful of min-camps throughout the year. The response from those that have participated has been overwhelmingly positive. With more promotion and continued camps, this junior program is bound to busy and extremely successful.
Our athletes have continued to achieve incredible results over the past year.  Joey Johnson won his 3rd Gold medal as a member of the Canadian National Wheelchair Basketball team in London.  Jared Funk won his 2nd Silver medal with the Canadian National Wheelchair Rugby team.  Bill Johnson coached the Canadian National Women’s Wheelchair Basketball team and a former member, Colin Mathieson, competed in the 4 x 400 event in the 2012 London Paralympics. Since the Paralympics, two additional athletes have been named to national teams. Aaron Moseley-Williams was named to the Canadian National Wheelchair Basketball team and Ian Crowe was named to the Canadian National Wheelchair Rugby team. Congratulations to them all! A special congratulation to Joey for his induction into the Manitoba Basketball Hall of Fame!
As we look to the future, our emphasis will continue to focus on the grassroots programs.  As this is where we can make the most influence on the future of our organization, it is seen as a priority.  We need to focus on increasing the awareness of our organization and increasing our numbers.  Hopefully, with increased awareness and numbers, we will be able to find alternative sources of revenue to support our valuable programs.

As many of know, this will be my last report as President. I will be stepping down from the Board on December 31st. I want to thank everyone that has been part of this organization for the last 12 years for everything! I am proud of you all!
Sincerely, 

Terry Pratt
